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Editor Note

We normally publish reports on activities and meetings
occurring in the village but these activities have inevitably
been cancelled due to Covid-19. Hence, therefore, there
is little to report!

We would welcome any articles on local matters from
our readers. Please send details by email to:
magazine@welwyn.org.uk or contact St Mary’s church
office on 01438 840964

Articles by the 1st of the month preceding publication, see details above.

The Editors reserve the right to shorten or omit articles or refuse advertisements.

The opinions expressed in this magazine are not necessarily those of the Clergy, Editors or Publishers.
Advertisements included in the magazine does not imply their endorsement by the Clergy, Editors or Publishers.
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Heating & Plumbing

Homewood m‘@@ CHIMNEY SWEEPING

PLUMBER & HEATING ENGINEER

- Boiler Repairs, Servicing & Replacements
- Central Heating Repairs & Installation

014385173140r 07977 924459
milton@homewoodplumbing.co.uk
www.homewoodplumbing.co.uk

g Joba Stinée || 1DS Window Cleaning

PAINTER & DECORATOR We clean windows & frames

Patios & Driveways Pressure Washing

INTERIOR/ EXTERIOR ) )
Fascias & Conservatories

DULUX NETWORK MEMBER
POLE-FED PURE WATER SYSTEM

TEL: 01707 266118 Call Luka on: 07713 490 773




The

Dear Friends

The Greek philosopher Heraclitus
famously said you can’t step into the
same river twice. He was wrong. And if
you don’t believe me, I’ve got
Wittgenstein on my side.

What of course Heraclitus meant was
that because every second the water
changes and passes down stream, so
each time you step into the river it will
be different — but that is different from
saying it is another river. It’s the same
river but different.

To take another example I have a friend
called Andrew I’ve known since I was
eleven. He was born on the same day as
me, and we are now quite a bit older.
Very few, if any, of the atoms,
molecules or cells in my body will be
the same as those when I was aged
eleven. Similarly for Andrew. But he’s
still Andrew and I am still David, as we
have been for all of those years.

At Easter Jesus rose from the dead. It’s
quite clear from the appearances that in
some ways he had changed — he shows
us what resurrection will be like, and
has a body now equipped and ready for
eternity. But it is still recognisably
Jesus. The person the disciples knew
both before and after the resurrection
was Jesus. Notably although his body is
now ‘heaven ready’ the gospels are

quite clear, he
still bears the
wounds of his e
death — doubting [\
Thomas is
invited to touch
them to convince
himself that it is
Jesus. One of my
favourite Advent
hymns talks
about Jesus
returning in glory, and asking how we
will recognise him, it reads: ‘With what
rapture, gaze we on those glorious
scars.” His wounds are now
transformed, glorious not gory, but they
are his most distinguishing feature.

All being well, this month will, we pray,
mark, at least in this country, an
emergence from the restrictions
imposed by COVID19. I think the
Easter story gives us some idea of how
we might emerge, and how we might
emerge well. Firstly if we could have
avoided it by some magic time machine,
we would have done — similarly Jesus
makes no bones in the Garden of
Gethsemane about wanting to avoid
suffering and death. Because suffering
and death are awful lamentable things.
We face the reality of our losses and
griefs. We have passed through a pretty
terrible time. And frankly we don’t need
a lot of false positivity (‘Well thousands
have died, but on the upside lots of
people have mastered zoom ...”). The
scars and wounds are real. And when
we go get back to life it will never quite
be life as it was.

Continued on page 5



Caroline Davies

Dip.CFHP MPSPract(FHP)

07747 346181
Home Visits

® Reduction of
thickened nails.

& Removal of painful
comns and callus.

e Treatment of fungal
nail infections and

e Management of
cracked heels

Verrucae. ;
¢ Ingrown toenail
¢ Nail rimming. treatment.
&, o
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Foot Health Professional

Mardley Herbal

Marie Carr BSc (Hons) MNIMH

Medical Herbalist | FSM Practitioner | First Aid trained

Do you want to manage your
own health and wellness?

Anxiety, depression, disturbed sleep?
Chronic pain or a long-standing condition?

Have a minor health issue or symptoms
that aren’t improving?

Why not try a different approach.

Appoi

S1abl

ings and

07973 303617
info@mardleyherbal.com
www.mardleyherbal.com

WOOLMER GREEN
HALL

AVAILABLE TO HIRE
for parties, meetings, clubs,
conferences.

Licensed for wedding &
civil ceremonies.

WOOLMER GREEN
MARKET

Food & Craft
Fourth Sunday of the month
9am to 12pm

www.woolmergreenpc.org.uk
Tel: 0370 777 6132

Got a
Mac?

Is it slowing down?

Spinning ball?

Need impartial
advice?

We can help.

Macs2U

Mac Specialists

01462 485561
robin@macs2u.co.uk

facebook.com/
macs2uherts

www.macs2u.co.uk

s

Macs are renowned for
being reliable and easy to
use, but even the best
can have problems.

With over 30 years of
Apple Mac experience,
we can help your Mac
run smoaother, play better
with other devices, and
save you frustration.

Has iCloud become iFog
- confused? We can help.

Malware is more
common on the Mac than
ever, we can clean it up.




RECTOR’S LETTER (Continued)

Rector’s letter continued from page 3

The generations after the two world wars were changed by them, just as we will
be changed post COVID19. But a more real positivity says that despite the reality
of the scars which we carry into our new life, those scars, whilst enduring, can
become glorious. They can be healed, and just as Jesus passes into a fuller life, so
we too can hope to pass to a world which has the capacity to surpass our previous
experience of love and joy. Whether of course it does or not is rather down to us.

T

HRH The Duke of Edinburgh
10 June 1921 -9 April 2021

Sad news on 9™ April of the death of Prince Philip two
months before his 100" birthday. We give grateful
thanks for the years of devoted service he gave to our
nation and remember in our prayers Her Majesty the
Queen and all her family who will be mourning his
loss. The Union Flag was raised at half-mast on St

Mary’s tower where it remained until after his funer-
al. The church bells were also rung in his honour and
memory. Covid restrictions unfortunately prevent a
physical Book of Condolence being placed in the
church. Instead if you would like to send your
thoughts and reflections to hello@welwyn.org.uk they
will be collated and published in due course.




e Ken Hodson

@\I Local Computer Hardware and Software Repairs, Peter Worby

= % Upgrades and Advice for Home and Business Antiques TG Restorarion
%,
' Tel. 07874 156743 | 01682 794723

Email enquiries@kenhodsoncomputerservices.co.uk ANTIQUES RESTORATI ON

&

k:

www.kenhodsoncomputerservices.co.uk over 40 years experience
+ MNofi for all - hi I - % A
i ook g e All Repairs, Inc. Modern, Polishing
Most ied out harme, il not the: ter will be picked up from ard s
" ety T rame frethecmpieribepsiediwimant | || Fully Insured, Free Estimates, No V.A.T.
+  Problems with Windows / Applications / Intemet { netwarks fixed &
«  Friendly training and instruction avaliable in plain English TEI 01 920 821973
+  Advice given on upgrades — many older computers can be upgraded at 2 fraction of e.mail: peterworby36@ ail com
the cost of 2 new machine: = -Pp Y gL
+ Upgrades of hardware and software camed out www.peterworby co.uk

CG ACCOUNTING LIMITED

Offering accounting, bookkeeping & tax services to suit all businesses

PAYE, Payroll, VAT, Self-assessment, Management Accounts,
Annual Accounts Compliance

Contact Caroline on

Mobile: 07786 863050 Email: info@cgaccounting.co.uk

, Gill's Bathrooms & Kitchens
36 Burrowfield

Welwyn Garden City
BATHROOMS & KITCHENS Herts AL7 4SR

www.gillsbathrooms.co.uk | www.gillskitchens.co.uk
1— —i T

Don’t move.

Improve!

Here at Gill's we believe that the kitchen and bathroom are the most important rooms in
your home and we're here to help you create that perfect space - whatever your style.

Get in touch today to find out how we can help make your dream home.

« Kitchen & Bathroom Installation * Plumbing & Heating * Property Maintenance

Email us Give us a call

sales@gillsbathrooms.co.uk 01707 371707




% HERTFORDSHIRE
nline Watch Link 4 CONSTABLULARY
www.owl.co.uk

Neighbourhood Watch — Dog theft

There has been much publicity during the pandemic about “lockdown
puppies”, with more families wanting canine companions than ever before.
Criminals have met some of this demand, by selling illegally farmed
puppies, including those smuggled into the UK from overseas, and also by
stealing family pets.

In some parts of the country dog thefts more than doubled in 2020.
Hertfordshire is not one of the worst affected counties, but sadly these
crimes still take place. OWL members will remember an attempted theft in
Welwyn in February. More recently a dog stolen from Welwyn was very
lucky to be recovered — it was found in Surrey.

Experts report that thieves are increasingly targeting breeders, taking the
mother dog and puppies. Puppies have been selling for thousands of
pounds during the pandemic, and some litters could be worth over
£30,000.

Younger dogs are popular targets for thieves, including illegal puppy
farmers, so it makes sense to get them neutered or spayed, and have this
fact engraved on their collar tag. Sadly, dogs that are stolen for farming
will never see a vet, so their microchip will not help them.

As well as cute puppies and dogs that could be used for breeding, working
dogs such as gun dogs are also attractive to thieves. Their training is
expensive and takes time, making these dogs a valuable commodity.

Dogs are sometimes stolen whilst out on walks, from outside shops, or
from parked cars. There have even been reports of fake RSPCA inspectors
taking dogs by force. However, most dogs are stolen from home. The
Dogs Trust advises owners to make sure their garden is highly secure, and
to never let the dog out of their sight. There is more detailed advice on
their website, including a list of the steps to take if your pet is stolen. You
should always report the theft to the police.

If you want a dog, the rescue centres are filling up with unwanted
lockdown puppies. Take extreme care if buying a puppy from someone
you don’t know. The Dogs Trust website will help you avoid farmed or
stolen dogs.

John Mitchell and Valerie Richards www.owl.co.uk/herts



Parkinson’s UK ]
Welwyn Hatfield Branch Michael She"ey -.'”5

Do vou or 2 member of your

-]
family suffer from Parkinson’s? Eledrlcal

if so help iz at hand.
_ | Qualified Electrician
Advice on financial support
Support & rezpite for carers IT] z
Armchair Exercizes No lOb
Outings n
Weekly gathering t II
RE;EIE.E I:eawiﬁzrss oo sma “
Talks & presentations
Tel: 01438 820 820
Contact John Edwards Mobile: 07930 243651

Tel: 01992 558247
Mob: 07930 374683

email j suttill@yahoo.couk

Email: michael shelley@live.co.uk
A member of ElecSa

What’s worrying you...?

Low
Esteem

Low

Stress Anger Anxiety Mood

Free introductory consultation with a
qualified therapist.
We are offering online therapy via Skype, Zoom,

FaceTime, or WhatsApp, so that you can access
the help you need, wherever you are.

In total confidence call / text 07986 488690
or email info@emotionalskills.uk

www.emotionalskills.uk
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St Mary’s, Welwyn and St Michael’s,
Woolmer Green PCC Meeting 22rd March 2021

Following my report of the last PCC meeting that appeared on the church’s
website and in The Welwyn Magazine I received a number of expressions of
appreciation which was nice.

Unsurprisingly Monday’s meeting was once again via Zoom only and was ably
chaired by the Rev’d Dr David Munchin.

The main purpose of this particular meeting of the PCC was to receive the
Treasurer’s Annual Report & Financial Statement together with the other primary
reports (legally required) as well as the secondary reports of group activities for
the year 2020, to approve those reports and commend them to the Annual
Parochial Church Meeting.

The minutes of the January meeting were unanimously approved and signed by
David as an accurate record. (We must be doing something right!).

Under matters arising The Rector advised that the full cost of upgrading the live-
streaming equlpment had been raised by donations and the installation has been
arranged for May 29", It has also been agreed with Sheila Edmondson’s family
that the bench they have kindly offered in her memory should be placed under the
east window of St Mary’s facing Sheila’s house.

The Treasurer, Maggie Varco, presented a full set of accounts covering the year to
31* December 2020 (with a supplement covering January and February 2021).
This was unanimously approved by the meeting and commended to the APCM
with no queries.

Maggie informed the meeting that in spite of Covid-19 severely restricting church
and fund raising activities 2020 financial results were “good”, producing a surplus
that will help to support the much greater expenditure planned in 2021 (new boiler
and overhauling the heat pumps etc.).

The refurbishment to St Michael’s House was completed on March 18™ and the
new tenants moved in the next day (under a twelve months tenancy agreement).
Those who have seen it say that a very nice job has been made of the
improvements and slightly under budget too. Altogether very pleasing.

The Fabric Action Group, (Stuart Jenkin), reported that the new boiler is in situ
and the heating project is on track. The required new gas main necessitated a large

continued on p.11
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Qur family,caring for yours

Oakview Lodge
Care & Nursing Home
Vaccinating against Covid-19

If you're concerned about how your relative
is coping and would like them to have more

support, Oakview Lodge offers family-led care
in a luxurious and homely setting. Our staff and

residents have had the Covid-19 vaccine and

anyone who joins us at Oakview Lodge will be

offered the same, clllowing them to live safely
and as they wish.

Oakview Lodge, Ascots Lane,
e 01702372545 @ Welwyn Garden City, AL7 4DT

www.cuuntrgcourtcare‘com

Welwyn & surrounding areas.

Ring for a reliable, friendly service. All jobs considered including floor laying,
door hanging, lock fitting, cupboard making, kitchens & general maintenance.

01438 712458 Mobile 07840 766182

Gary Gibson

SHIRES PEST CONTROL

WASPS5- RODENTS — MOLES
Mobile: 07890 131174
Tel: 01767 315101
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A.K.C.

Plumbing Services

Free Quotation «No Call Out Charge
» All Work Undertaken

Phone: Aﬂdy

Mobile: 07976427225

Oﬁice: 01438 358966 .
email: andycas@nthworld.com Gusinea




PCC Meeting (Continued)

hole to be dug in the floor of room 4 but this has subsequently been made good.

The churchyard east wall: An email has been received from the parish clerk
advising that the council has appointed an architect to draw up a plan for
rebuilding the wall. They have asked whether it could be rebuilt a little less high.
Stuart Jenkin and the PCC will review their plan when available and reply
thereafter.

The Rector thanked Stuart for all his hard work in progressing these various
projects.

The Rector also informed the meeting that he had been approached by Sarah
Butcher (local environmentalist) with a view to placing trays (nesting boxes) for
Peregrine Falcons on the roof of the flag tower, between the turrets. Permission
was sought from the Diocese and was granted so this will go ahead. There may be
an opportunity to place a webcam overlooking the nesting site in future, if
inhabited.

By the time you read this report Easter Services will have come and gone but, at
the March PCC meeting, it was mentioned that all the usual services would take
place (in a Covid secure manner) with the exception of the procession and feet
washing. In practice all services, not only Easter services, are being held in a
Covid secure manner with live-streaming for those who cannot or do not wish to
attend in person.

Under Safeguarding there were, thankfully, no issues reported. However under
health and safety the accident to Peter Gill was discussed. Peter was winding the
church clock when the strike barrel ratchet failed (a cast iron tooth broke) and the
strike weight fell to the floor some way below (above the office ceiling). The
recoil (Remember your school physics lessons? For every action there is an equal
and opposite reaction.) caused the winding handle to fly back and hit Peter in the
face necessitating a trip to casualty. Fortunately he has recovered and is managing
the repairs (and a possible upgrade) to the clock. An appropriate report was made
in the accident book.

A Dutch student had been expected to join the ministry team for four weeks as
part of his training towards ordination but in the event was only able to join in via
Zoom which was less satisfactory than joining in in person of course.

David Hughes
March 26" 2021
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CREATIVE PLANTING DESIGN & GARDENING SERVICES

New garden planting designs
*  Garden redesign & development
f *  Plant advice & recommendations
: Planting services
Seasonal pots & containers

Please call to arrange a garden visit & to talk through your
ideas & requirements.

Katie Mitchell 07535 878033 twigsandbloomsuk@gmail.com

NICHOLSONS

1" Flaar, Bridge House
25 Fiddlebridge Lane
Hatfield
Hertfordzhire AL0 OSP

Tel: 01707 830220
Fa:: 01707 6202049

welwxn

TENNIS CLUB

TENNIS FOR ALL

NINE COURTS, EIGHT FLOODLIT
TWO WINTER INDOOR COURTS
FABULOUS 4 COURT KIDS ZONE
CARDIO TENNIS
WELL APPOINTED CLUBHOUSE AND BAR
SOCIAL AND COMPETITIVE TENNIS
FULL-TIME COACHES ALWAYS AVAILABLE

PLUS! TABLE TENNIS with LEAGUE MATCHES

MEMBERSHIP: 01438 816800
COACHING: 01438717990
www.welwyntennis.co.uk

Welwyn Tennis Club
Ottway Walk
Playing Fields
AL6 9AT

ALLWOOD...

Quality Cars At Affordable Prices - Over 80 cars in stock online
Branches in Welwyn Garden City & Waltham Cross

We Buy Your Car Call Us Today

For A Valuation
Your Local & Independent Car Buyer
Specialists in Classic Car buying

www.Allwoodautos.co.uk & www.tewincars.co.uk

Mobile: 07747 604 760




Woolmer Green Parish Council

Local Plan

The Planning Inspector continues to consider the Local Plan that was submitted
for review in May 2017. The plan includes development of the Green Belt land
behind Lessiters. The Parish Council has opposed the development of this site
since it was first proposed and has responded to consultations with the support of
a Planning Consultant. There are two brown field sites within the village — one in
construction at the Entech site and the other the vacated Marshalls site — and these
are preferred. Recently residents received an outline plan from a developer
setting out how the site behind Lessiters may be developed and they were asked
to comment. As the Local Plan is still under examination it is not a certainty that
the development will go ahead, although it is looking increasingly likely. The
Parish Council and many residents continue to oppose the development of the
Green Belt land.

Continued on p 15
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Home. There’s no place like it!

‘HOIIle Home Instead Senior Care are an Award Winning Home
I I lstead Care company providing one-to-one care tailor made to
® your individual requirements.
SENIOR CARE

' o { Services Include:

* Companionship & Home Help

* Local Transportation & Errands

* Meal Preparation & Shopping

* Respite & Convalescence Support
* Personal Care

* Specialist Dementia Care
and much more...

To find out how we can help vou call
01707 240 650

www.homeinstead. co.uk/welwyn

Affordable Roofline

For a Free Quote Call Ashley on
07983-176318

=—ROO0OFING & GUTTERI N G-

Fascia-Soffit-Gutters-Cladding- Flat roofing & tiling

UPVC-Roof Repairs & Cleaning  MALLALECLRETE T

Email: Ashleyrigdeni@Hotmail.co.uk
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Woolmer Green Parish Council

Continued from p 13
Woolmer Green Farmers’ Market and other events

The Woolmer Green Farmers’
Market returned at the end of
February. There were a number
of new stalls in March and many
were operating outside while

others were in the Hall served by
‘I_:P\K M éﬂS /’Waf Ké T I a one-way route. It was good to

- (. see so many people supportin
:Dal’ es 020 9\' | the local trgders and enjoying%’[he
- g (iweek | opportunity to buy fresh produce
Jan 24 Jul.u\ CCO B | so close to home.
A it
wo 28 p‘"ﬂ g i ~ You can see more about the
Margn 28T ¥ 26™ | market and traders by following

| it on Facebook or by just commg
. along to see the stalls on the 4"

APl 25" Od-/wn aning BB
Moy 230 Nov 28™ |\ Sunday of most months (see left

""““""“‘“'? for dates and details of extra

1) S
Juw s activities.)

Couhdr Tue oHs 3421939 { Sadly restrictions mean that
| TR0 farmes Mo Ket dostmes green = other annual events (the Car
?_‘téu bke + Share 0or Page ! Y Show and Village Day) will not
e : >y | be able to go ahead as normal
but the Parish Council will keep
an open mind on holding an event later in the year if this becomes possible.

Sarah Hall
Woolmer Green Parish Council
sarah.hall@woolmergreenpc.org.uk
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i.... HCPC Registered Podiatrist

Diane Flercher

l& BSc (Hons) Podiatry, MChS

FlexiFootCare
Mobile Podiatry / Chiropody Services

Offering a professional foot care service at affordable
prices in the comfort of your own home

* Nail care, Corns, Callus, Verruca, Athletes foot

* Ingrown toenails - advice & conservative
freatment

» Diabetic foot assessments

= Simple insole therapy & Foot pain

Call: 0790 3293533

Email: flexifootcare@hotmail.com

Website comrg very soon

Discounts for 3 or more in one location & competitive rates for
care homes & day centres

Roller Blinds ~ Venetians ~ Verticals ~ Romans

Office Blinds ~ Domestic Awnings

The Complete Window

Service

fairlight blinds & curtains

Free Quotations

34 Bury lane ~ Codicote
Hertfordshire ~ 5G4 8XX

Mobile: 07976 599902
email: info@fairlightblinds.co.uk
wiww.fairlightblinds.co.uk

Tel: 01438 820171
Fax: 0I438 820171

3)qp|ipAD SolgDY Jo abupy ~ SsBuysILINg 140G 3 SUIBYIND

Pleated Blinds ~ Wood Weave

XEROX DIGITAL

T: 01438 811905

E: alantriog@aol.com =
121 London Road, Knebworth SG3 6EX -
- I-!
New addition Xerox Versant 80 . =

— —

TRIOGRAPHICS PRINTERS LIMITED

Est.1977

* Magazines ¢ Leaflets
* Programmes * Business cards

* Booklets

* Newsletters

» Stationery + Mailings/Hulfilment

4

1“’|

¢ Personalisation
* Scanning
* In-house finishing

ACCOUNTANCY & BOOK-KEEPING SERVICES
Specialists To The Self-Employed & Small Business

Self-Assessment Tax Returns/Financial Accounts
Book-Keeping/V.A.T./P.AY.E./C.L.S. Schemes ctc.

Contact - Steve or Anne Vine on 01438 717105
31 Wilga Road-Welwyn-Herts-AL6 9PT
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Christian Aid Week May 10- 16

For climate justice and those worst affected by the pandemic.

People in our churches and the wider parish have been generous supporters of
Christian Aid. We kept this up last year, despite all the restrictions. We had a
very successful online quiz, when people ‘booked their place’ by donating to
Christian Aid.

So this year we are doing it again, on the evening of Saturday May 15", We
hope that many of you will sign up, enjoy the qulz and support the cause. Full
details are in the church notices by email and in church: please be guided by
those details, or contact me at the email address below to sign up.

We have decided not to deliver or collect envelopes house to house, even though
it could have been allowed. There are many alternative ways of fund-raising
and methods of giving, and we hope that with the quiz and other efforts we shall
be able to keep up our track record.

This year’s theme is climate justice — standing up against the climate crisis which
is not merely a distant threat, but a present reality. Kenya is an example of a
country which is suffering the triple blow of drought and floods, the pandemic —
and hordes of locusts. We may be so overtaken by our own news stories and
challenges, that we do not even hear of the suffering and experiences like that.

Online information from Christian Aid will tell you much more. Or if you’d like
me to send you video and other materials, just ask me by email and I will send
some of it to you direct.

You can also pick up the printed devotional booklets, at the back of each of our
churches, to help us support the work of Christian Aid, by our prayers, our
thoughts and our action. Donation envelopes will also still be available.

Our gifts will help worst affected communities such as those in Kenya, to with-
stand the climate chaos which is already falling upon them. There are places
where drought is followed by extreme rainfall, which causes flooding and further
crop damage. They need our help to build better earth dams, they need help to
harvest more water, and they need help to sow drought-resistant crops.

So let us join together in response, as every year, praying and calling for climate
justice to be addressed, at every national and international level.

Edward Cardale

edward.cardale@btopenworld.com
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bluebird
care

Independent
Physiotherapy &
L8 Sports Injury Clinic

Musculoskeletal conditions, sports
injuries, orthopaedic rehabilitation, back and
neck injuries and dizziness.

Treatments include:
soft tissue massage, manipulation,
mobilisation, exercise prescription,
ultrasound, electrotherapy,
biotherapy laser & acupuncture

Podiatrist on Wednesday mornings

Opening hours
Varying times depending on days
Mon-Fri: from 8am to 7.30pm

Tel: 01438 716838

The Vineyards, 15a Codicote Road, Welwyn, ALG 9NE
wiww. physiovineyvards.co.uk
practice@physiovineyards.co.uk

Care visits at home

We care passionately

For many people the questions
about care don't arise until
suddenly, there is a need.

Home care with Bluebird Care

can be anything from as little as
30 minutes up to several hours a
day. supporting you to remain as
independent as possible, living the
lifestyle you choose.

ACORN PLAYGROUP
& PRE-SCHOOL

from little acorns, great oak trees grow

OFSTED OUTSTANDING Nursery School
FREE PLACES Children Aged 2 To 4 Years*
LARGE Classrooms + Secure Garden
ESTABLISHED over 20 years
OPEN Mon to Fri term-time 9am — 4pm

LARGE CAR PARK easy access

Established in 1992 in Oaklands, now located in Welwyn Village

*Government funding for 2 year olds (criteria applies) and 3-4 year olds

Whitehill, Off School Lane
Welwyn, Hertfordshire AL6 9FN

For more information call 01438 840132
or visit www.acornwelwyn.com

Outstanding

Early year ef
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% The Welwyn Hatfield Healthy Hub

% We’d like to make you aware of The Welwyn Hatfield
Healthy Hub (https://healthyhub.welhat.gov.uk). This is
a newly launched online one-stop shop providing access
to local services, support groups, events and advice on
issues affecting both mental and physical health.

Residents can access information on the support services
available locally on a wide range of topics from anxiety
and loneliness to back pain and weight management as
~. well as details of the borough's sports clubs and health —~
related events.

As well as looking at the information already on the site
you are able to sign up to receive the latest local and
national health and wellbeing news, events and training.

If you would like further information about the Bridge
Cottage Surgery Patient Participation Group please
email ppgbridgecottage@gmail.com
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AN SUPPORT YOU AT HOME

3 ’l Having an elderly parent or loved one who relies
| on support at home can be a very anxious time
for everyone involved. However it doesn’t
have to be...

| We have managed to stay completely Covid19
FREE and have still managed to visit all of our
customers throughout the whole pandemic.

Infection control is very important to us “How can | keep my parent
this includes staff training and awareness  or loved one safe, who can
the use of PPE. All PPE is suppled to our I trust to make sure that they

customers free of charge and this is refilled are taken care of the way that

when stocks begin to run low I have taken care of them"?

More people are returning to work and We provide care in the comfort of your
are unable to care for their loved one as own home. We can assist you with all your
much as they were during lockdown daily living tasks. We can support you to

anxieties can creep in. stay independent with limited mobility.

Call now on 01707 246 552 or visit www.leaseoflifehomecare.co.uk

I & B Electrical

Free Quotes and
Competitive Prices

=
Rewires & Fuse Boxes

l 5@ Stevenage Glasy |
- Company Ltd

| Your One Stop Glass Centre
We provide a full selection of

Additional Lights, Sockets,
TV Points

glass, glazing materials, mirrors,
coloured splashbacks & more
For more information please visit our

Fault Finding

Security Lighting
Carbon & Smoke
Detectors
1
Periodic Inspections
& PAT Testing =

G,
o S,

showroom or website below

PLEASE CALL US ON

01438 369 311

SHOWROOM & HEAD OFFICE
| Cavendish Road Stevenage Herts
' SG1 2EU

z

All work tested by our 5}&.5
registered engineer R

Daytime: 07861 398288
Evening: 01707 262771

www.ib-electrical.co.uk

N

www.stevenage-glass.co.uk




In Conversation with Sarah Butcher

Perhaps you know Sarah Butcher al-
ready: as the doyenne of the Welwyn
litter picking group, as a fellow dog
walker as she strides out with her
lurcher or as an enthusiast on swifts
and house martins (did you read her
article in our April edition?). Maybe
you have even unwittingly listened to
an audiobook edited by her? ... More
about that later. But now, meet Sarah
Butcher the cellist.

Playing the cello has been the central part of Sarah's life since childhood. I asked
her if she came from a musical family.

“Not really, although my mother played piano and loved classical music. We
lived in Kent - my widowed father still lives in the same house. As a child I loved
listening to our Reader's Digest records of classical music on the radiogram. [
was learning piano, but then, when I was eight, my school gave me the option of
learning violin or cello; I was already quite tall so I started on a half size cello.
Actually, eight is not particularly young to start on cello and they come in quar-
ter size too.”

At eleven Sarah went to Tonbridge Grammar School for Girls, “Our head of mu-
sic was a composer, Michael Jacques. He wrote for the school orchestra, choir
and for The Associated Board music exams. With his encouragement I got a
scholarship into Saturday Junior Music School in Maidstone. As a teenager [
played in the Kent Youth Orchestra and in the Royal Tunbridge Wells Symphony
Orchestra.

“This latter orchestra is made up of amateurs who practise on Sunday afternoons
plus some professionals who join for final rehearsal and performances. From
being involved as a teenage amateur, I'm now the professional leader of the cello
section!”

On leaving school Sarah studied at The Guildhall School of Music for four years,
but then what?

“Well, no one gave careers advice in those days,” laughed Sarah, “so one just
went from one gig to the next. I liked playing with the English Touring Opera. We
travelled all over the country. Sometimes the theatres' pits were tiny. We went
everywhere, from Darlington to Lowestoft and up to the Lake District. It was a

continued on p.22
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In Conversation with Sarah Butcher

Continued from p 21

great group of people. I toured with the company for nine years, only stopping in
1998 as Nicolas, my future husband, and I wanted to be more settled.

That same year I became a member of the London Mozart Players (LMP), a
chamber orchestra with about 40 players. I'm still a member now, recordmg
online concerts with Howard Shelley as part of their Piano Explored series. [V

“Nicolas and I moved to Welwyn in 1999. Sixteen years ago we married in Hat-
field and had a great party afterwards at our Danesbury Park home. Nicolas’s
business was audiobooks for Naxos so he asked me to learn how to edit them. Our
first small office was above the Funeral Directors in the High Street. I would lis-
ten to the recordings and correct any errors, listening for mistakes. Not music, but
still using my ears, having to listen for the rhythm of the words. Sometimes I also
helped choose appropriate music. In fact I have just finished editing Finnegans
Wake by James Joyce. If you've read this you'll know it as a stream of conscien-
tiousness with strange words relating to myths and legends. I then programmed
music to go with it — an enjoyable challenge.”

I'd originally met Sarah in about 2003. When Naxos outgrew their office space
Sarah took a room in Gothic House where I worked. This arrangement lasted a
few years until Nicolas found larger offices above Lloyds Chemists in Welwyn.

Despite editing audiobooks, Sarah's musical career has never stopped, and she has
played with artists from Pavarotti to Peter Gabriel, toured from London to New
York and played in the Albert Hall and village halls as well as concerts in Wel-
wyn St Mary’s. “I've also played with Glyndebourne on Tour for about 10 years.
In 2020 there was no touring, they only managed to put on about eight shows at
Glyndebourne, however it looks like we’re on {‘or 2021 - Stravinsky, Beethoven
and Donizetti!” she exclaimed with delight. |

For the last two years Sarah has worked with a dance company in Croydon. In-
trigued, as dance had never been part of her life, Sarah went along and is so
pleased that she had done so. “SLiDE (South London inclusive Dance Experience)
is a dance company with professionals and adults with learning disabilities who
are creating their own work from scratch. It's a wonderful company, ve;;]y inspir-
ing, I can improvise and make up my own music. It’s very liberating.

So, how has this extraordinary time been for Sarah since March 20207

“At first everything just stopped. But eventually some things did happen. For ex-
ample, I was involved in the film Peter and the Wolf which LMP made at the end
of the last lockdown.” 1/
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In Conversation with Sarah Butcher

Do watch this if you can, it's absolutely charming, and you might spot Sarah and
her cello as well.

“I also play with The Hanover Band — a period freelance orchestra, when I play
my 18™ century cello with gut strings. I plajyed for all of their Beethoven 250 An-
niversary films last August & September. I/

My musical work has been slow to start this year, I've done a few London Mozart
Players films and one recording for a singer, but there's nothing much coming
up. So, amongst other things, I've been editing audiobooks, putting a wildlife
pond in the garden, installing house martin nests and campaigning for wildflower
verges around Welwyn.”

A very enthusiastic environmentalist, Sarah is a member of Greenpeace, Wood-
land Trust and several other organisations. It has led to her involvement with
counting butterflies, volunteering on Danesbury Reserve and litter-picking — in
fact running that group. “I phoned the woman listed as the leader of the volun-
teers and she said 'I've moved, can you take over?' So I got in touch with the
council, and as you can see from the back of this magazine, we meet on the third
Sunday each month at 11am.”

This certainly isn't Desert Island Discs, but I couldn't help quizzing Sarah about
her choice should she ever get stranded on that mythical island where Radio Four
have sent so many celebrities.

Put on the spot, Sarah immediately replied, “My number one choice would be
The Rite of Spring by Stravinsky, because I love it and it's thrilling to play. I'd
also like the Walton Cello Concerto, a lovely piece.” After further thought, Sarah
added, “also Beethoven piano sonatas played by Bernard Roberts. And a late
Beethoven quartet probably Op 130 with the fantastic Cavatina movement. Bee-
thoven is probably my favourite composer, even though I chose Stravinsky and
Walton!”

Sarah exhibits so much enthusiasm for her music and all her interests that this
conversation was a joy for me, I hope it was for you too.

Vernonne Allan

References

[1] https://www.londonmozartplayers.com/piano-explored/

2] https://www.glyndebourne.com/tour/
https://slidedance.wordpress.com/
https://www.londonmozartplayers.com/peterandthewolf/
https://thehanoverband.com/beethoven250/beethoven-250-trailer/
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Welwyn Highways and Byways (Part 2)

Teachers, Curates, Plains and Mounts

Until the 1920s there was little
development to the south of
Welwyn with only one unmade
road off Welwyn Hill marked
on a map of 1922,

HELNTHA. ~ TN AT

This road went along the side
of the school and the playing
fields to the Welwyn High
Reservoir, by today’s Bowling
Club. At that time it was
unnamed, but in the meantime
it received recognition by
Welwyn Hatfield Council in
1988. It is now called Ottway
Walk, although it should more
properly be spelt Otway Walk,
since it is named after
Canadian William Otway who
came to Welwyn in 1783. He
opened a school in the Old Rectory, which continued to be run by his son after
his death in 1823. Otway Walk runs alongside another ‘new’ name, St. Mary’s
Court, the development which takes its name from St. Mary’s school which
originally stood on this site

St Mary’s School 1908

An expansion of Welwyn to the south has really only come about since the end
of the First World War and since then new streets and street names have come
to this part of the village. In an arc around The Steamer lies Broomfield Road
and Broomfield Close, which as we saw previously take their names from the
plot of land known as Broomfield, marked on the 1837 Tithe Awards Map.

Slightly further to the south, opposite the school is the imposing building
known as Becket Hall, which has given its name to the cul-de-sac known as
Becket Gardens. Becket Hall was built in 1878 by Charles Wilshere of The
Frythe as the Drill Hall for the Herts (1*) Rifle Volunteers (F Company). The
Wilsheres often adorned buildings they donated with suitable inscriptions and
Becket Hall bears an inscription to Thomas Becket, said to have first served as
a curate in nearby Bramfield. It was used for religious services during 1911
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Welwyn Highways and Byways (Part 2)

# ™% when St. Mary’s Church was
2 undergoing substantial renovation work.
il Before leaving this road, there is
@ another link to the past in the name of

B | the Nursery School as Tenterfield
B appears as a plot, again on the 1837
Tithe map.

In the mid-1920s Welwyn finished just
past the Old Workhouse, which still is
still standing. Later developments have
given us The Crescent, clearly named

¢ Il due to its shape and the Queensway
Estate, with its street names reflecting
national rather than local history, all
derived from Royal Houses — Tudor

Welwyn Workhouse 1904

Road, York Way, Windsor Road etc.

Returning to the bottom of Welwyn
Hill, a road now known as School Lane %
leads to some interesting tales of
village roads and their names. The area
at the junction of the High Street and
School Lane was for many years
known as ‘The Plain’. The reason for
this deserves some explanation and
requires some imagination.

Anyone who has walked around
Welwyn will appreciate that it is
difficult to leave the village without a
climb, unless you follow the river
valley. It is quite hilly, but not as hilly The Plain 1903

as it once was. Anything more than a

cursory examination of the area around the Civic Centre shows how much the
landscape has been changed. The land to the side of the Hertford Road rises
steeply towards Broomfield Road in front of the Fire Station, and also rises
steeply behind the Fire Station. It is not difficult to visualise these two hills as
one. The creation of these two hills from one started in 1907 when what we

Continued on p 26
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Welwyn Highways and Byways
Continued from p 25

now call the Hertford Road was opened.

This is the third route of the Hertford Road and was created by George Edward
Dering of Lockleys House to move the traffic away from his house. To achieve
his privacy he had dug a huge cutting through the hill to take his new road. He had
thus divided the hill, or as it was popularly known ‘The Mount’. As the Mount
was high, so the area at the junction of the High Street and School Lane was low
and became known as ‘The Plain’.

The contrast is now difficult to see as the smaller part of The Mount was
excavated in the 1930s for gravel and Welwyn gained a flat site, which now
houses our Civic Centre.

From the Plain we will next time venture along a very old road - towards a
School?

JESSIE - The Rectory Dog

As I sit to write this today I note that for the first time for
several months people are allowed to play tennis.

This is marvellous news. I am afraid I have to admit to
Welwyn tennis club that [ am quite good at stealing your
tennis balls — if you ever run short, I have several hundred at
my house, though most are a bit chewed.

To be fair [ don’t steal them from your courts but from the
undergrowth around them, where they are pretty
irretrievable for humans, but eminently stealable for a determined Labrador.
But over the past few months pickings have been rather slim. It should be said
of course, rather like on the BBC, that other ball games are available, but
frankly it’s tennis balls which do it for me. Golf balls are too small and hard,
footballs are too big (though to be fair I will run after a crying child’s football
just to see how excruciatingly embarrassing it is for Master), and don’t get me
onto those tricksy rugby balls which bounce every which way (though that
might be a convenient excuse for England in the six nations ...) . Just give me
something round, bouncy, and mouth of Labrador sized —

failing that some food would do. & &8
g
Jess g B
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A Churchwarden’s Responsibilities

As the husband of the Churchwarden, Sue, at St Michael’s I am aware of the wide range
of her duties. I had never seen a list of them so, as is my wont, I went on line and
googled ”Church Warden’s duties”. On the Diocese of London web site I found a mind
boggling list. The list occupied two and a half A4 pages so I will not bore you by
reproducing the whole lot but I thought you might be interested in a ‘brief” summary.

Their roles and responsibilities include:

The first responsibility of the Churchwarden is to the Bishop.

Churchwardens with the parish priest are generally responsible for the day to day
functioning of the parish.

They shall be foremost in representing the laity and in cooperating with the
incumbent; they shall use their best endeavours by example and precept to
encourage the parishioners in the practice of true religion and to promote unity
and peace among them.

They should use their best endeavours to ensure that:

The parish financial affairs are in order
The PCC has a Mission Plan
The pastoral work is being undertaken in the parish

The PCC is caring for and maintaining the church, its contents and other
buildings, and the church yard and grounds

People are properly welcomed to the church and to services, and that sidespeople
are appointed.

I especially liked this responsibility:

In the event of a service being disrupted or there is a disturbance in church they
should call the police, and, if necessary, may arrest a person, or escort them off
the premises.

I have heard of occasions in other churches, at a midnight mass, people have staggered in
from the pub and have been asked to leave. Luckily, five foot nothing Sue has not had to
arrest an inebriated six foot rugby player!

There are many other responsibilities including quite a lot of record keeping which I have
not included here. If you would like to know more go to https://
www.london.anglican.org/kb/churchwardens/

Fortunately they do give this final statement “Churchwardens are not expected to do
everything themselves but to make sure that there are other people available to carry out
the various tasks.” Sue has, as a result, been able to delegate some of these
responsibilities to members of the St Michael’s congregation and help is also available
from St Mary’s.

Tony Keach
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NEWS FROM AYOT ST PETER

Something I’ve missed during lockdown has been visitors
phoning up asking to be shown round St Peter’s. Apart
from the pleasure of sharing our church and meeting
interesting people, this also provides a ready excuse to get
away from work and enjoy some country air.

But, even if you can’t see inside
the church, there’s an item of
interest tucked away in the north-
west corner of the graveyard. _.
This is an engraved slate pillar, or ¢
‘stele’ installed in 2009.

It replaced the original memorial to Baron Sanderson of
Ayot (who died in 1971) and his wife. This memorial had
a square paved area surrounded by a low stone wall. In
the Centre there was a circular bronze commemorative
plaque.

Over the years the brickwork had started to deteriorate,
and with the surrounding wall less than two feet high it
was easy for visitors to the church to miss the memorial
altogether.

In 2007, the Sanderson’s three children
proposed that the memorial should be removed
and replaced with a stele. There would be a hand
-cut inscription on one side and the existing
bronze plaque would be inset into the other.

Initially the PCC had some reservations when
the change was proposed, given the church’s
architectural and Arts and Crafts heritage. But
immediately we saw the drawing, our initial
caution changed to whole-hearted acceptance of
the family’s generous offer.

Continued on p 30
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nikki lewis nicki the cat feeder

photography Registered Veterinary Nurse

www.nikkilewisphotos.couk  Fylly Insured - DBS Checked
Tel: 07973 135330

nikki@nikkilewisphotos.co.uk

Insta: @nikkilewisphotos 07‘3]76 I‘l‘88€)()3

Twitter: @nikkilewisphoto

Facebook: @nikkilewisphotos  pickithecatfeeder@gmailcom
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_ MISALIGNMENT

When the body distorts ...

Back, neck and shoulder pain
Pain, discomfort and stiffness in joints
Migraine
Muscular aches
Sports injuries
Arthritic pain

Stretched (tight) Neck Muscles
HEADACHE/MNECK PAIN
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SHOULDERV/AF
Contracted Spinal Muscles
BACK PAIN
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Wellingham House, 15 Church Street
Wewlyn, Herts ALE 9LN

01438 717665

aiwd wehaynchiropractic .co uk

Tightened Hamstrings
KNEE PAIN

_ Tight Calf Muscles
FOOT PAIN

Call To Schedule A
Complimentary Consultation.

It's A Conversation, Not A Commitment.
SHORT LEG
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NEWS FROM AYOT ST PETER

Continued from p 28
Today the Arts and Crafts tradition is alive and

well and one of its finest manifestations is the hand-cut inscription — truly
calligraphy in stone and a combination of art and physical craft. The stele was
to be commissioned from the Cardozo Kindersley Studio in Cambridge.
Founded by the late David Kindersley, who was apprenticed to the famous
sculptor Eric Gill in the 1930s, the studio continues to inscribe memorial stones
commissioned by a wide range of public bodies and private individuals.

In case anyone wonders how you install a stele, underground there is another
two feet of the green-gray slate embedded in concrete plus another two feet of
concrete foundation underneath that.

Lots of people have asked what’s happened to the bench that used to be located
in a sheltered part at the front section of the churchyard. Popular with walkers,
cyclists and those waiting to look round the church, the bench commemorated
Leslie C. Bantin, a former churchwarden, who died in September 1986.

Unfortunately, with the years, the bench had become unsafe. However, the
Bantin family has very kindly purchased a replacement, which will be installed
in the coming weeks.

RF

WELWYN NATURAL HISTORY SOCIETY

One of Britain’s largest barbastelle bat populations
found near St Paul’s Walden

A colony of a minimum of 90 bats was found as part of the Hertfordshire
Barbastelle Project - a research collaboration between Herts and Middlesex Bat
Group and Herts and Middlesex Wildlife Trust. The project aims to learn more
about the barbastelle bat which is one of the rarest bat species in the UK. The
maternity colony at St Paul’s Walden is only the third to be discovered in
Hertfordshire.

“This is a nationally important discovery — not only the existence of the
population, but its sheer size is extraordinary”, said Matt Dodds from the Herts
and Middlesex Wildlife Trust.

Continued on p 32
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Conveyancing

Wills - Probate

Lasting Powers of Attorney

Welwyn-based firm of Solicitors

Evening Appointments - Home Visits

Tel: 07368 260469  Email: edmondsons.solicitors@btinternet.com
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Website Design

22 i i
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0 Free WIFI
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Welwyn Natural History Society

Continued from p 30

Dr Chantal Helm, who will be talking to us in May,
is the Chair of the Herts and Middlesex Bat Group
and co-leads on this project. Dr Chantal has said:
“Thanks to our collaboration with the Trust and
with the support of all the Bat Group members who
contributed to the surveys, this discovery of a
nationally important Barbastelle maternity colony
will allow us to better understand the distribution
and abundance of this rare species in Hertfordshire
and help us to target monitoring and conservation
efforts appropriately.”

tauban Ashridge
Herts and Middlesex Bat Group

Fergus Bowes-Lyon who owns
the land the bats were found on
says: "We are thrilled to discover
this amazing maternity roost for
barbastelle bats. This shows the
benefits of the conservation
approach across Easthall Farm and
the woodland. We are looking forward to continuing with this work with Natural
England funding.

Setting up the nets to trap the bats © Sarah Miller
Herts and Middlesex Bat Group

We believe that these environmental schemes, including grassland, hedges and
field margins on the surrounding farmland, have made a significant role in
creating a supportive habitat for these bats."

I imagine this talk at 8pm on Wednesday, 28" May will still be virtual and I will
post the FREE link to it on our website or on our Facebook page nearer the time.
Last time we had a talk on bats the speaker brought one into the Civic Centre but
this time, unfortunately or not, you won’t be able to hold one in your hands!

www.welwynnaturalhistorysociety.org
or Facebook: Welwyn Natural History Society
Judith Watson

watson.winfield@btopenworld.com
01438 813897
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National Pub & Bar Awards East
of England Winner 2019

Open for Breakfast, Lunch & Dinner 7 days a
week with 15 guest rooms & private function
room. The award winning pub offers a seasonal
A La Carte menu & an impressive selection of
beer, gin & cocktails

- Set Menu, 2 courses £15 | 8 courses £19 -
- £5 Cockiail List 57pm every day —
- Booze & Buns Tuesdays -
—Mmﬂ]lyqniz—
- Regular Wine & Supper Club —

Charles Wells
AW ARDE:

e - .‘I L WINNES
01438 715353 | www.whitehartwelwyn.couk | ) @thevhitehartwelwyn
2 Prospect Place, Welwyn, Herts, AL6 9EN

~iiHertsHearihg

Your Local Independent Audiologist

- Wax removal -

@l iog ice -9

www,

Flzz - Custom ear plugs -

catering

Based in Codicote, 16 years NHS
experience, home visits available.
Fabulous food for any occasion
Tel: 07495 65 50 84

Mavria Sherriff www.hertshearing.co.uk

Webwyn Village - 07919 090419 = =
mariasherriff@yahoo.com catherine@hertshearing.co.uk
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Climate Change

These two words, climate change, can evoke passionate discussions amongst
people from all walks of life. Whilst I do not doubt for a moment that we are
making a serious contribution to the warming of the world, I do wonder if we
should be concentrating more on how we can adapt to the threat. For example,
the vast emissions of carbon dioxide into the atmosphere could be reduced by
planting more and more trees, which take in the gas for photosynthesis. The
Woodland Trust is doing a great job in doing just that, but of course, it takes
many years for trees to grow to maturity. Cutting down trees is needed in the
modern world as we expect to be supplied with paper, building materials, fuel,
furniture etc, but the ruthless cutting down of trees as has been done in the Ama-
zon Forest is a travesty.

Mankind, throughout the ages, has always proved to be adaptable to climate
change. The River Thames has frozen over many times for two months at a time,
the severest being the winter of 1814/5 and the most recent in 1962/3. On many
of the earlier occasions, the Londoners set up Frost Fairs on the ice, installing
markets and shops.

11,000 to 5000 years ago, the Sahara desert was green and fertile, until the
earth’s slow ‘wobble’, around 4200 BCE, caused the monsoons to drift further
south, where they are today. This led to the present desert, where camels are the
animals of burden for the nomads who live close to the oases.

When [ was in southern Ethiopia in 2018, we had a guide who told us about the
local farming communities and how they have had to adapt to climate change
during the last century, which goes back before the days of any serious emis-
sions caused by mankind. Years ago, cattle and dairy farming was the norm, but
gradually, with climate change, the herds began to diminish because of the re-
duction in grazing land caused by severe reduction in rain. The Ethiopian farm-
ers do still raise cattle, but they have diversified and now grow numerous plants
in very neatly cultivated fields — peas, beans, lentils, wheat, sorghum (a kind of
cereal) and coffee to mention a few. This has been of great benefit to the popu-
lation, who now have a variety of food — and sometimes enough to export.

The terrible fires and floods in Australia surely cannot be blamed on the indige-
nous population, as the number of people living there, unlike the UK, is minute
compared with the vast expanse of the country. As it takes about 5 hours to fly
across the continent, perhaps the cause of the disasters lies in the upper strato-
sphere, or another ‘wobble’ of the earth.

So like the present pandemic of Covid19, which has made us adapt our way of
living, (hopefully not for ever) I feel sure that mankind will be able to, indeed
have to adapt to any change in climate.
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Nigel Cox Architects

ARCHITECTURE PLANNING INTERIORS

Experienced local Chartered Architect offering professional bespoke service

All types of work undertaken including community, commercial, listed building
and conservation area commissions

Specialising in domestic new build, extensions and conversions

T.07849 BB6755  E. nigelcoxarchitects @gmail.com Architots Fogistrtion Drard

GARDENING - LANDSCAPING - FENCING ‘

” The Great Outdoors
YOUF LOCEL & PROFESSIONAL SERVICE PRONIDER

3 07543-689-328
fi##; TheGreatOutdoorsHerts.couk

(HAND\/MAN

available for
general home repairs &

SIMON ROPER
SERVICES

WALL & FLOOR TILING

Ceramics — Porcelain — Stone
Tanking Systems
Under Tile Heating

T- 01438811683
MW-07941011467

Email : simon@roperservicas, co.uk
Web : www. roperservices. co, uk
Ei: cimon ropertiling services

35

HOUSE MAINTENANCE.
Indoor & outdoor work.
Painting, decorating, electrics,
plumbing & carpentry.
Kitchen/bathroom installations,
patios, fencing, flat packs, etc.
For a local, reliable, friendly &
prompt service;

Call DAVID at
D&L Home Services

01707 891544

07887 544087

\. J




WELWYN PARISH COUNCIL

I hope you have all been enjoying the Spring flowers which
I know make me feel more cheerful after this long difficult
year.

WHITEHILL WILDFLOWER MEADOW

For those of you who do not know the location of the Whitehill Wildflower
Meadow, the entrance is from the car park at the top of School Lane at Whitehill,
where Acorn Playgroup is situated. I walked around the Meadow this week. My
husband and I often stroll in this area but unfortunately have very little
knowledge of the trees, shrubs and wildflowers. This time [ was very fortunate to
be in the company of three people who are very knowledgeable about what is
growing and have some interesting ideas about how it can be developed into a
pleasant circular walk. We will have picnic benches and information signs, litter
bins and natural, not concrete, paths in keeping with the area. Already some work
has taken place to clear self-sown ash saplings together with a few hawthorn and
field maple. This will make the area more open.

The land is owned by Welwyn Parish Council who has funded a mowing and
strimming programme to encourage wildflowers. To add to the existing flora,
about 50 cowslip plants have been introduced. Ten apple trees were discovered to
be already on the site and these have been labelled and will remain in situ. Our
hope is that the area can be used by our schools for educational purposes and,
also, as a fun place for families. Development of the meadow is very much work
in progress and, although it is in embryonic stage, we are looking forward to
creating an area that can be enjoyed by everyone.

I would like to thank Herts and Middlesex Wildlife Trust, Councillor Bill Morris
for promoting this project and bringing it to the attention of the Parish Council,
Richard Smith for agreeing to fund a picnic bench and litter bin, Neale Holmes-
Smith and Leo Boon for their advice and the hard work they have done and
continue to do and Sarah Butcher for her ideas and enthusiasm. I will keep you
informed of the progress of the Meadow but encourage you to visit the site to
appreciate the work that has and will be done to provide a lovely natural
environment for all.

OTTWAY WALK POTHOLES

We are aware that Ottway Walk has several large potholes. We are arranging for
them to be repaired, in fact this work may have been completed by the time you
receive this Magazine.

continued on p.38
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Registered with HPC CH 24414

FSSCh MBChA
Dip Pod Med BSc Pod Med

01438 817073

Surgery (Datchworth) and Home Visits

CHIROPODIST/PODIATRIS

Lynda A. Mountbatten

GPPLE REMOVALS

Domestic/Business moves/Storage
Packing Services
Tel: 01438 821215 or 01707 372404
www.apple-removals.co.uk

Welwyn St Mary's
Church of England Primary School
“Believe and Achieve”

Outstanding

Ofsted September 2013

Excellent
SIAMS 2019

01438 714169
15 London Road, Welwyn, AL6 9DJ
Email: admin@welwynst-marys herts sch.uk
Website: www.welwynst-marys. herts.sch,uk

@ MeaseR & W
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For relaxing treatments
Bring this advert and receive £5

Cannot be

1sed 1m c
offer - No mo

We offer 2 wide variety of treatments by qualified and msured
Therapist/ A esthatic:

1 carnied out in tranguil sumoundings:-

Wi strip

5 1g hay

al, skin tag, thres

milia removal)Refle

»ekist of Environ skincare
1 Nutnition Prograr

Jane Iredale skincare

» supplements

Earth products

r website-

Phone - 01438 840333
34B High Street, Welwyn, AL6 9EQ

Alicedh
Coralie
Gly Homes

Trust
We are a local Almshouse Charity with
14 properties in

Turmore Dale and Hyde Valley
Welwyn Garden City

If you are over 60 and looking for accommodation,
please contact our Managing Agents:

Welwyn Garden City Housing Association on:

01707 390044
We may be able to help



WELWYN PARISH COUNCIL

continued from p36
ANNUAL PARISH ASSEMBLY

Welwyn Parish Councillors have been holding all our meetings on Zoom. We
have now been informed by the Government that to extend these virtual meetings
beyond 7th May would require primary legislation. It has considered the case and
has decided not to bring forward such legislation. The Council will, from 7th
May, hold all its meetings in either the Parish Centre or the Civic Centre. The
date for the Annual Parish Assembly with residents was scheduled to be held on
26th April. We were sorry that once again we were not able to host our meeting,
with parishioners, at the Civic Centre. We hope that next year we will be able to
hold our Assembly in the manner we all prefer.

VILLAGE PLANTERS

I know there are mixed opinions about the planters. Originally orange barriers
were in place to ensure social distancing and restrict speed to 20mph. These were
considered unsightly and HCC agreed to replace them with planters. Welwyn
Parish Council has agreed to fund the planting for the next financial year. As |
write this article at the end of March, the Government is still maintaining the
social distancing rules and therefore the planters will stay in place. The safety of
our parishioners is always at the forefront of our decision making. When social
distancing is no longer an issue there will be a consultation with residents on
whether or not the planters, or some of them, should remain. This consultation
will also include the 20mph speed limit.

Take care and stay safe.
Marj Otty
Chair Welwyn Parish Council

Parish Registers

St Mary’s Welwyn
Funeral and Burial
Tuesday 9th March 2021 Michel Bartlett

Harwood Park

Cremation
Wednesday 3rd March 2021 Rose Alice Westwood




Personal, caring and
independent.

24 hour service * Private Chapels of Rest
Bespoke Funeral Plans * Own Crematorium

T The perfect setting to commemorate
SEINT e the life of your loved one

STEVENAGE = 01438 316623
HITCHIN - 01462 438422
KNEBWORTH = 01438 812365
BUNTINGFORD « 01763 274111
WELWYN GARDEN CITY = 01707 390018
WELW YN + 01438 714686
HERTFORD - 01992 582052 ]
WARE - 01920 468 c e Serving the local

LETCHWORTH = 01462 684292 :
HODDESDON = 01992 471709 Comn'lumty for ten

HARWOOD PARK + 01438 812515 www.crematorium.co.uk genercrtr'ons

.. the best kept course in Hertfordshire
Your Local Members’ Golf Club

* Fun, friendly, sociable club, offering competitive and social
golf with a busy social calendar.

* Full Membership under £28 per week.
* 5 Day Membership less than £21 per week.

* No Societies at weekends * Social & Corporate Membership available.
WGC Golf Club, Mannicotts, High Oaks Road, WGC ALS 7BP

Contact: David Spring, General Manager
t 01707 325243 e david@wgcgc.co.uk w www.wgcgc.co.uk




FRIENDS OF DANESBURY & QVM HOSPITAL

DANESBURY AND QVM CHARITIES

The memory of Easter eggs and outdoor BBQs with friends and family in rather
chilly conditions seems to be a memory of the past as another month has gone by.
It has been so wonderful to be able to meet up in outdoor settings with our
families and friends whom we have missed seeing since before Christmas! Can
you believe it!!

Behind the scenes we the Friends have been working hard to get the shop in
Welwyn ready for opening on the 13" April, ensuring we adhere to all the
Government COVID regulations. Our Click & Collect service has also been
ticking along nicely, thank you to all of you who have helped support this during
the lockdown. As has become expected of us, Georgia - one of the shops
managers, had done another wonderful Easter window display (as shown above).
Her various displays have definitely helped in lifting spirits in the village over the
past year. We are so fortunate to benefit from her artistic window display abilities.

Now we look forward to welcoming you all back to have a mosey around our
Charity shop — if you haven’t already popped in. We are now also accepting
donations again, please do visit our website for regular updates on this at
danesburyqvm.co.uk.

continued on p.42
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0% 1 1"‘;?;*\ YOUR LOCALSTRADING TANDAHD PPHI]VE LOCKSMITH
. \\ ,\ FULLY/TRAINEDILOCAL{FAMILY/BUSINESS
i LOCK OUTS  UPVC nuuns WDI]I]EN DOORS

S EMERGENCY CALLOUTS ~ POLICE VETTED
FAST RESPONSE TIMES

Yy (9 USUALLY.WITHINI3OIMINUTES
Jerifiedby CALL LARRY & DEAN TODAY

& WWW/LOCKSMITHSRUS247.C0.UK

= wno?s \WELWYN - 01707515 244

Transforming your home for modern living, from concept to completion.
5* Google customer reviews

Kitchens, Bathrooms, Garden Rooms, Conservatories, Living Rooms,
Bedrooms, Curtalns, Blinds, Deslgner Fabrics, Wall Coverings, Bespoke &
Fitted Furniture, Upholstery, Flooring, Lighting, Art, Accessorles.

jennyjuniorinteriors.co.uk 01707 276343 / 07947 711597
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FRIENDS OF DANESBURY & QVM HOSPITAL (Cont)

Up at Danesbury & QVM Hospitals it has been business as usual. It is still very
busy and the staff are overworked but always seem to have a smile on their faces,
How they do it I don’t know! We try and support them as best we can, recently
we have been able to provide clothing for patients, shower gels and some physio
equipment. It has been difficult to support the Hospitals especially as we are still
not allowed on site. Not much longer and we too should be able to go back to
working from offices in Danesbury. This will be a welcome change to working
from home.
We the trustees at the Friends of Danesbury & QVM thank you for all your
continued support, wishing you all the best, and hope you can all enjoy being with
your loved ones a bit more as the lockdown regulations ease up and the sun starts
to warm up.
Danesbury Neurological Centre
School Lane, Welwyn, Herts AL6 9SB
Tel: 01438 840514
E mail: danesburygvm@btconnect.com

Welwyn Rubbish Action Group

PSRRI SISl A ASAR I AR AR ASASAS LSS ASAS LA AR AR AS IS AS A e

Sunday 16th May 2021 litter pick will take place.

Meet at 11am in the car park opposite Welwyn’s doctors’ surgery. Bags
will be provided but let me Sarah know if you need a litter picker.
Thanks and see you then!

Welwyn Rubbish Action Group (WRAG)

T:07885 875977
welwynrubbishactiongroup@gmail.com
https://www.litteraction.org.uk/welwyn-rubbish-action-group-wrag

WRAG dates for 2021 - May 16, June 20, July 18,
Aug 15, Sep 19, Oct 17, Nov 21, Dec 19
‘Under Section 89 of the Environmental Protection Act 1990 duty bodies are re-
quired to ensure, so far as is practicable, that their land and
highways are kept clear of litter and refuse.’

D 2 N X X Xp X X Yo 2o Xe X 2 Xp X X 2 X
X 20 3¢ 2 X X R X 0 X X 20 2 X e e X X
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DeVito’'s NEED HOME REPAIRS
Kitchens & Bathrooms Itd OR DECORATING DONE?

Bl e 7 7T
We cover all aspects of installing your We provide a high quality service covering

bathroom or kitchen including ; ; 3
repairs, renovations, general home maintenance

plastering, decorating and electrics

and painting & decorating services
far both inside and outdoors.

v LOCAL & REPUTABLE
¥ THOROUGH & PROFESSIONAL

¥ RELIABLE & TRUSTWORTHY

- Call David on: B7543-689328
%, 07789861004

(& devitosltd@outlook.com NORTH HERTS
[] DeVito's Kitchens and Bathrooms HOME MAINTENANCE

Retail & Business Florist

29 High Street, Welwyn, Hertfordshire. AL6 S9EE
%, 01438 716569 == info@welwynflorist.co.uk
w @welwynflorist f theoldwelwynflorist

\J s WWW.Welwynflorist.co.uk
eflorist

Medals Wanted|| Richard Parsons

-] Local collector & researcher French Polisher
pays highest prices for al & Furniture Restorer
medals: mm_taw 9f civil, Antiques - Modern Furniture -
groups or single items. Pianos - Full Repair Service
Also buying other militaria 27 ST MARTINS ROAD
and civil aviation items. KNEBWORTH (01438) 812200

Tel: 01438 - 811657 HERTS. SG3 6ER 07946 422151
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Church Notice Board

Worship may now have resumed in our churches.
If so, please continue to follow the social distancing guidelines,
use of hand sanitiser and the wearing of face coverings is mandatory, unless you are exempt.
Details about Virtual Church, which continues at 9.30 am each Sunday, can be found at:
www.welwyn.org.uk

Sunday Services
ST MARY’S - Welwyn
8.00am Holy Communion
9.30am Parish Communion / Junior Church
6.30 pm Evensong (2nd , 4th & 5th Sundays)

ST MICHAEL'’S - Woolmer Green
11.15am Parish Eucharist (1st & 4th Sunday)

Family Service (2nd Sunday)

All Age Eucharist (3rd Sunday)

Morning Prayer (5th Sunday)

Weekday Services
ST MARY’S - Welwyn
Current week’s services are on the notice sheet
in church and on the website www.welwyn.org.uk

Tuesday 8.00am Morning Prayer (St Mary’s)
Wednesday  9.00am Morning Prayer (St Mary’s)
Wednesday 9.30am Holy Communion (St Mary’s)
Saturday 9.00am Parish Prayers (St Mary’s)

ST GILES - Codicote
Tuesday 8.30am Morning Prayer (St Giles)

Common Worship used at all Communion Services except where stated

Children ST MARY’S - Welwyn
3.30pm Craftea (see Diary on back cover for dates)

Confessions By arrangement with the Clergy.
The Ministry of Counsel and Absolution is available to anyone
who seeks it at any time.

Clergy Surgery Hour
Saturday 10.00 am to 11.00 am
A member of the team will be available in church for any
enquiries. Mainly intended for Baptisms or Weddings but is
not exclusively restricted to those matters.

v




SWEEPSMARY
Chimney Sweep

e Sweeping all types of Flues

e Chimney CCTV Inspections o

e Chimney Leakage Tests
e Bird Nests Removed e
¢ Pots and Cowls Fitted ¢

¢ Clean and Friendly Service «

01438 553 023

www.sweepsmart.co.uk

\ PC
Wy, Asset
b

Services

Your local, friendly computer helper
New computers, laptops, printers
refurbished computers * anti-virus

wireless networks * home tutorials
installations and setup * troubleshooting *
upgrades * security * PC health check *
repairs * broadband installation
Phone 07768 055906
Email: info@pcassetservices.co.uk

www.pcassetservices.co.uk
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. Omel Care

HERTFORDSHIRE HOME CARE

A family-run business providing home care
services for adults and children in Welwyn

For more information contact Karry Omer on
01438 820999 or email

karryomer@omercare.co.uk

Our Services Include Al our staff are CRB checked and

" trained to our high standards,
¥ Peronal Care & Companionship

 Prepaiation of ieals snd shopgng
¥ Cloating ar oning

Very flexible service at
competetive rates.

o Tripns out 1o restaurants, cinema eic.
" Sortineg of dosument, phstos eic.

 Manaal stirmsiation by means of card
pamen, marmery Loxes, mermo e

Call us now to arrange for our
Care Manager to visit you to
discuss your requirements.

STUDIO C ARCHITECTS LTD

Providing architectural design services that respond to your needs

¥ FREE CONSULTATION

¥ PROFESSIONAL & PERSONABLE APPROACH

* PLANNING & BUILDING REGULATION APPLICATIONS
¥ TENDER & CONTRACT ADMINISTRATION

*

NEW BUILDS & EXTENSIONS
ALTERATION, RENOVATION & REFURBISHMENT

Sarah Coughlan
BA (Hons)Arch Pg.Dip(Plym) RIBA

(E) sarahcoughlan@studio-c-architects.com
(W)www.studio-c-architects.com
(T) 01920 413302

sTUDIO C ARCHITECTS LTD
architectural design services RIBA
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09.30
18.30
11.15
17.00

09.30
11.15
18.30
17.00

11.15

08.45
09.30
10.30

09.45
11.00
18.30
20.00

Sundays
1st Sunday
4th Sunday
Thursday

Sundays
3rd Sunday
3rd Sunday
Monday

Sundays

Sundays
1st Sunday
2nd,4th Sun
3rd Sunday

Sunday
Sunday
Sunday
Wednesday

ALL SAINTS’ DATCHWORTH
Holy Communion

Sacred Space

Family Service

Evening Prayer

ST PETER’S TEWIN
Holy Communion
Family Service
Holy communion
Evening Prayer

AYOT ST PETER
1st: Matins:

(Book of Common Prayer, King James’ Bible)

2nd: Holy Communion
(Book of Common Prayer, King James’ Bible)

3rd: Family Service
(Common Worship, NRSV Bible)

4th: Parish Communion
(Common Worship, NRSV Bible)

Sth: Hon Communion (BCP, King James’ Bible)

ST GILES’ CODICOTE

Holy Communion

Worship 4U at Peace Memorial Hall
Informal Worship

Informal Worship with Communion

EVANGELICAL CHURCH WELWYN
Bible Classes (All ages 7+)
(facilities for young children)
ditto

Bible Study (except 3rd Wednesday)

ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH
of the HOLY FAMILY WGC
Knightsfield, WGC

Fr Norbert Ferbandes

LISTER HOSPITAL Stevenage (RC)
Chaplain Rev Anthony Curran
(Deacon)

T: 01438 715372

T: 01707 323234

T: 01438 285138
Urgent need T: 01438 314333
Email: chaplaincy.enhtr@nhs.net
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WOOLMER PEST CONTROL

Hertfordshire
All Pest Control Work Carried Dut
Father & Son business
07773 453380 Conor

0778 714 8008 Malachy
Email: woolmerpestcontrolltd@gmail.com
www.woolmerpesiconirol.co.uk A NPTA

COPPER & CALICO
UPHOLSTERY

Bespoke antique and mid-century furniture upholstery

Welwyn workshop  "Tel: 01438 553099
www.copperandcalico.co.uk

KATE WHITELAND

FITNESS PHYSIOTHERAPY

SPORATS INJURY CLINIC
\ HYDROTHERAPY
- —— PILATES

Sports Injuries Whiplash & Headaches
Joint, Nerve & Muscular Pain

Post — Op Rehabiltation

Back Pain & Neck Pain
Arthritis & Tendonitis

Work Associated Pain Pregnancy related Pain

Telephone 07956 372891
Email katewhiteland@gmail.com

www.fitnessphysio.co.uk

KATE WHITELAND BSc {Hons) MSc MMACP MCSP
Member of the Health Professions Council
The Therapy Rooms, Natural Health,

36 Wigmores North, Welwyn Garden City,
Herts AL8 6PH
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INSIGHT

BEAUTY

LOCATED IN WOOLMER GREEN

Offering high quality lash and

nail treatments using industry-

leading products, individually
tailored to each client

WWW.INSIGHTBEAUTY.CO.UK
07718 635 500

0 insightbeauty

insight.beauty

Peter Scoats
Carpenter & Builder

for
All building projects
&

Property maintenance

Tel : Welwyn 01438
715986
07962 318840
scoats007@gmail.com



MEDITATION

Examining with God.
Take time to sit with God, purposefully and prayerfully.

Spend a few minutes with each of these questions, casting your mind
slowly back and forward, noticing what bubbles up in your mind..... Let
the landscape of your experiences roll by, as if you were a passenger
watching the terrain reveal itself slowly. Notice what you notice. If nothing
comes to mind immediately, sit with the question a little longer.

So, looking back over the last month.....

When did you feel closest to God? What was that like?
What has God prompted you to think or do?

When did you feel furthest from God? What was that like?

Teresa of Avila said... “

“Christ has no body now but yours. No hands, no feet on earth but yours.
Yours are the eyes through which he looks with compassion on this world.
Yours are the feet with which he walks to do good. Yours are the hands
through which he blesses all the world. Yours are the hands, yours are the
feet, yours are the eyes, you are his body. Christ has no body now on earth
but yours.”

When have you been Christ’s hands and feet? What was that like?
Thank God for the opportunities!

Cast your sight over what gifts God has given you. Spend time noticing the
gifts you have and thank God for them. Slowly pray with God about how
He might want you to use these gifts. Notice what comes to mind.

2 GCI?

Ignore the inner “I can’t...” “I don’t want to... m not good enough...”

thoughts.

Stay with God’s wonderful hopes and dreams for you and your part in His
Kingdom.

Su Blanch
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